MTHE meets with consulting firms to operationalise the University of Science and Technology- Kono
The Ministry of Technical and Higher Education (MTHE), together with Office of the President Infrastructural Initiative (OPII), has on 11th May, 2021 at its Conference Room signed documents with Realini Bader Associates and Techsult & Co Ltd to commence the designs and feasibility study of the proposed University of Science and Technology in Kono.
In his opening remarks, the Minister of Technical and Higher Education, Prof. Alpha Tejan Wurie, started off by registering his commendation to President Bio for giving the Ministry an authority to start two technical universities, vis-à-vis Eastern Politechnic and Milton Margai College of Education and Technology, in addition to the three public universities already in place, noting that the Kono University of Science and Technology marks the sixth. 
He mentioned that having a university has always been a dream for the people of Kono, expressing his satisfaction over the working progress leading to the project being a reality. He further registered his appreciation to Vice President of Economic Community of West African States (ECOWAS), Madam Finda Koroma, for pioneering access to the resources for not only the University of Science and Technology in Kono but also for the Cardiovascular Centre, which would be built under the Ministry of Technical and Higher Education. According to Prof. Wurie, the proposition is for the university to start access courses for Science and Technology in the first 12 months before going into certificate or diploma courses. 
The Vice President of ECOWAS, Madam Finda Koroma, expressed her delight seeing that the project is coming into fruition. She urged Kono people to take it seriously so as to become prominent people who can give back to society. Madam Koroma acknowledged Paramount Chief Sahr Kaimachendeh’s support to the project with 414 hectres of land pro-bono. She further expressed her happiness to have worked with the Ministry of Technical and Higher Education throughout the process of operationalising the project.
The Chairman of the Office of the President Infrastructural Initiative (OPII), Dr. John Tambi, expressed his firm commitment to ensuring the implementation of the project, anticipating that much progress would have been made before the end of 2021, given their role as implementing agency.
The Chairman of Teaching Service Commission (TEC), Prof. Aliyageen Alghali, noted that government’s agreement to establish the University in Kono is something that TEC embraces wholeheartedly, registering his readiness to work hand in glove with other key stakeholders in ensuring that the proposed university is established within the limits of best international standards. He assured members of his willingness to provide accreditation for the University’s operationalisation through guidance of the Ministry of Technical and Higher Education.
The signing ceremony attracted a host of dignitaries, notably Sierra Leone’s Ambassador to United Arab Emirates (UAE), Amb Rashid Sesay; Minister of Local Government and Rural Development, Mr. Tamba Lamina; Members of Parliament and other very prominent figures.
